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From: Jeff Carman, Chief, Contra Costa County Fire Protection District

Date: October 24, 2017

Subject: Contract Extension for Development Impact Fee and CFD Study

RECOMMENDATION(S):
Acting as the Governing Board of the Contra Costa County Fire Protection District:

1. APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Fire Chief, or his designee, to execute a contract
amendment with Willdan Financial Services to extend the term from October 31, 2017, to
June 30, 2018, for a Development Impact Fee Study, with no change to the contract
payment limit.

FISCAL IMPACT:
There is no change in the contract payment limit of $46,000.

BACKGROUND:

The Contra Costa County Fire Protection District (District) executed a contract with
Willdan Financial Services effective September 15, 2016, to conduct a Development Impact
Fee Study and assist in updating existing development impact fees to reflect current fire
facility costs and growth projections within the District. The original contract termination
date was October 31, 2017. The contractor will not complete all of the services described in
the contract service plan before the termination date. Extending the contract termination
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date to June 30, 2018, will allow time for the contractor to complete all of the services
detailed in the contract service plan.



CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:

The contract will expire before the District receives a completed Development Impact Fee
Study.




